
The Prinsburg City Council held its regular meeting on March 4, 2025, at 1:00 PM in the City Council 
room. Mayor Mitch Swart called the meeting to order. The present were Council members Greg Bonnema, 
Dan Negen, Nate Marcus, and Mike Bredeck, as well as City employees Sarah Van Dyken and Nolan 
Slagter. Christopher and Justina Van Dyken were also in attendance. 

Art 1. Rezoning request/Building permit:   See notes from Zoning Board Meeting. Nate Marcus makes the 
recommendation to allow the rezone. Nate then goes on to explain the rezone area.  Mitch Swart is 
looking for a motion for a public hearing date of March 18. Greg Bonnema makes a motion to hold the 
Public Hearing for rezoning on March 18 at 6:00 pm. Nate Marcus supported the motion. Greg Bonnema 
stated the City Attorney would like to see an easement on the south end of property for water and sewer. 
AYE: ALL NAY: NONE MSP 

Art 2. Building permit presented by Christopher and Justina Van Dyken for building placement on his 
property. This matter will be discussed at the Public Hearing on March 18, 2025. 

Art 3. Nate Marcus makes a motion to approve minutes from February 11, 2025. Mitch Swart supported 
the motion. AYE: ALL NAY: NONE MSP 

Art 4. Claims will come at the March 18 meeting. 

Art 5. Dan Negen makes a motion to approve Tree-n-Turf quote of $3,399.50. Greg Bonnema supported 
the motion. AYE: ALL NAY: NONE MSP 

Art 6. Mitch Swart is asking council today if we want to start treating our trees in town for Green Ash 
Borer. Mike Bredeck would like to have Perry and Jeremiah Slagter come to the next meeting in April.  

Art 7. The Hockey Rink is all the way down. 

Art 8. Mitch Swart has reached out to Nancy from Compassionate Cottages. He has not heard back 
from them. 

Art 9. Sarah Van Dyken is still working on obtaining quotes for hail damage repair. 

Art 10. Nolan Slagter is doing his continuing Education for water licensing.  

Art 11. Nolan Slagter and Greg Bonnema talked about having someone such as Kim Duininck to stand in 
for Nolan if/when he takes time off. 

Art 12. Mike Bredeck makes a motion to adjourn the meeting. Nate Marcus supports the motion. AYE: ALL 
NAY: NONE MSP 

Next Meeting will be held on April 8, 2025, at 1:00 PM 

 

Sarah Van Dyken 
Sarah Van Dyken, City Administrator/Clerk 

 

 



 

 


